KCA Board Meeting
July 24, 2024
7:00 P. M.
Location: Lloyd Centre

In Attendance: David Upton, Ken Kingsbury, Hazen Frye, Paul Nieuwenstein, Sharon Hirtle
Regrets:  Denise Grant, Lee McMahon

Called to order: 
· Acceptance of today’s agenda
moved by Ken K and 2nd by Hazen F.
· Committee Updates: Standing Committee Liaisons 
a. Buildings & Maintenance 
· The generator for the warming centre has been repaired and it is expected the cost will be over $1000 as the control panel was broken.  When we receive the invoice, we will request repayment from EMO. 
· There have been recent problems with the keys for the door and it was agreed that there are far too many keys floating out in the community. The board approved a motion to spend up to $150 to purchase a keyless lock that will track who comes and goes by assigning unique codes for each group.  Moved by Ken K. and 2nd by Paul N.
· Hazen had to dig up and repair the pump from the canteen to the municipal sewer system again and have it repaired.  The invoice has not arrived.
· The new heat pump has been installed in the Lloyd Centre.
b. Canteen  
· The canteen is in the black and sales are up from this time last year.  A full report from Ken Kingsbury is attached.
c. Pleasant Street Playground and Park  
· The playground committee reached its fundraising goals and is planning to complete the playground this fall.
d. Waterfront  
· The waterfront gardens have been cleaned up for the season and will be maintained by the great staff at the canteen.
· Another conversation was held with the MP regarding the wharf repairs, but there has still been no response from ACOA as of this date.
e. Treasurer
· Financial statements for May and June were presented to the board for review.  On the recommendation of Sharon Hirtle a couple of minor additions will be made for presentation at the community meeting.
· 
· Special Committees Liaisons
a. Comfort Centre   No report but all systems are ready if needed by EMO
b. Communications 
· The website has been created and is in the process of being reviewed.  It is expected to go live in the next few weeks.
c. Fundraising & Special Events Gala Days 
· Gala Days was successful this year.  There were fewer activities and we had to postpone the music on the beach and fireworks because of the total fire ban. The event made $3276 profit.  I would like to acknowledge the support of the following people for their contributions to the event.  Sharon Hirtle, Mike Rogers, Hazen Frye, Lee McMahon, Pam Matheson and Debbie Arbuckle, Sandi Dean, Constance Huyer, Lesley Frank, Sandra Kingsbury, Paula and Pierre Lassard.
· Our new date for fireworks and the band is Saturday, August 17th.  There will be more information once confirmation is received from the fireworks technician and the Rand Brothers on availability.
· Business Arising:
· Amotion to donate $200 to the Greenwich Fire Department for the considerable contribution to cooking the chicken on-site was made by Ken K. and 2nd by Paul N.
· The KCA is at a crossroads and unless we have more volunteers the association won’t be able to operate in its current state.  As a board, we will be discussing the future of the association at community meetings in August, September and at the AGM in late October.  If you like the convenience of the canteen, availability of the Lloyd Centre, have access to the water for your watercraft and the effort it takes raise the money to build a playground and benefit from these things you must realize that some volunteer is making it possible.
We are in an “in between” space where the volunteers we relied on for years ‘aged out’ of doing the physical work and we need people in the 30’s, 40’ 50’s to step up.
· New Business:
a. Advance for breakfast at hall
The board approved an advance of $500 for supplies to hold a community breakfast on Saturday, August 17.  Motion by Hazen F. and 2nd by Ken K.
· Next Community Meeting   Thursday, August 15, 2024, at 7:00 PM
*All motions listed were passed unanimously                                       
Adjournment of Meeting
	


